AHRMM MEETING

February 18, 2014
Monarch Creative Arts

In Attendance:
Regional Chair: Rasheeda Sturdivant, Trinity Services LLC; Regional Vice Chair: Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center; Secretary: Mary Pat Buie, Sandhills Center; Robin Clark, SCAP; Jessica Ledbetter, Food Bank of CENC; Kristen Hudson, Golden Care; Rebecca Price, Legal Aid of NC; Relena Hair, Monarch; Beverly Davis, First In Families; Anne Friesen, Friend to Friend; Carol Brown; Golden Care, Sylvia Stephens, Golden Care; Faye Hardy, Moore County Schools; Kam McDonald, Anson County Schools. 
The meeting was called to order by Rasheeda Sturdivant. She welcomed all attendees. 
Introductions 
Attendee introductions were made.
In Memory of Martha Beatty

The group recognized the loss of an AHRMM committee member who was instrumental in helping to prevent homelessness in Hoke County. Martha served on committees to promote awareness of the homeless and spearheaded soup kitchens and fund raisers for community.
Approval of December 2013 Minutes and January 2014 Minutes
Anne Friesen made a motion to approve December 2013 minutes and was seconded by Donna McCormick. Donna McCormick made a motion to approve January 2014 minutes and was seconded by Anne Friesen. Motion to approve was offered and carried.
Balance of State Steering Committee Update:
Donna McCormick reported that PIT count instructions were discussed for the night of January 29, 2014. Kristen Hudson reported the count of 48 homeless persons from Richmond County.
Report from SCAP

Robin Clark reported that SCAP has two vacancies for Transitional Housing in Moore County; Richmond and Anson Counties are full and the Shelter Plus Care voucher is filled. 
Report from Sandhills Center LME/MCO

Donna McCormick reported that the Shelter Plus Care grant is going away and that the one recipient has found housing in Hoke County. The recipient is to move by February 28, 2014. 
Report from Friend to Friend

Anne Friesen reported that Friend to Friend had a successful fundraiser luncheon in January with a special speaker on Human Sex Trafficking. She reported that the shelter has 11 people presently. 
New Business:

Carol Brown opened the discussion about organizing a temporary shelter for homeless persons in Richmond County. The group presented ideas such as: having faith based leaders to meet and discuss the issues, presenting the Board of Realtors with our ideas and needs, encourage the Rescue Mission and the Mental Health Society to work together, consider writing a grant to help with funding. 
Agency Updates:
Trinity Services, LLC

Rasheeda Sturdivant reported that Trinity Services continues to process new consumers for services. 
Sandhills Center

Donna McCormick reported that Sandhills Center will terminate the Shelter Plus Care grant as of February 28, 2014. 
SCAP

Robin Clark reminded the group of SCAP’s Self-Sufficiency program for low income individuals. 
Monarch

Relena Hair reported one vacancy in the Moore County DDA group home for a female and two vacancies in the Richmond County DDA group homes. 
Moore County Schools
Faye Hardy reported 352 identified homeless children in Moore County schools. She expressed concern about the students that move so often from school to school. She said that the school did a presentation for DSS in January about the McKinney-Vento Act. 
Food Bank of CENC
Jessica Ledbetter reported that Sandhills Community College plans to expand the mobile computer program. 
Legal Aid of North Carolina

Rebecca Price reported that they were continuing to work on providing more support in Moore County. 
Golden Care

Kristen Hudson introduced their new staff member, Sylvia Stephens. She reported that Golden Care continues to grow.
Anson County Schools

Kam McDonald reported that Anson County schools hosted the regional McKinney-Vento liaisons in January. She reported 3 new foreign students who are there with migratory workers. Anne Friesen reminded her to screen and be alert with these students for human sex trafficking issues. 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:15 am
Next Meeting: March 18, 2014 at First Bank Community Room, 1401 Fayetteville Road in Rockingham. 
